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CRUISE LINES INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION

August 29, 2023

Mr. Rorie Watt

City Manager

City and Borough of Juneau
155 S. Seward Street
Juneau, Alaska 99801

Dear Rorie,

Thank you for the update you provided on the status of the Capital Civic Center, it is great news
that Phase 1 is nearly complete.

As | understand it, further phases, including Phase 2 construction of a second-floor add-on to
Centennial Hall and the arts and culture module, are on hold because anticipated federal
funding for a major portion of the project have not been forthcoming. Yet, the Partnership, Inc.,
a non-profit organized exclusively to champion the construction of the arts center, continues to
advocate for Phase 2.

Cruise Lines International Association (CLIA) and our member cruise lines strive to support the
needs of the community with responsible uses of passenger fees and are supportive of the next
phase of the project. Once complete, the project may also be used by small cruise line
operators and their passengers, furthering the use of the facility.

Under the terms of the amended settlement reached between CLIA and the City & Borough of
Juneau (CB!) in March 2022, CLIA agreed not to object to “a Fee expenditure in Zone B of an
amount not to exceed $10 million ($10,000,000), over no longer than a five-year period, but no
less than a three-year period, for the Centennial Hall Expansion Project (also known as the
“Capital Civic Center”). Applying these funds to the arts and culture phase — Phase 2 - of the
project will materially expedite completion of the entire civic center. The expansion and
improvements will benefit the community and visitors alike, a benefit to all.

Sincerely,

i

Renée Limoge Reeve
Vice President of Government and Community Relations
Cruise Lines International Association

cruising.org




